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	THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION




NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGPRIVATE 

Relating to the Interbasin Transfer Application

For MWRA Cummingsville Branch Replacement Sewer 
The Massachusetts Water Resources Commission hereby gives notice pursuant to MGL c. 21 §§ 8B - 8D, and 313 CMR 4.00, Interbasin Transfer Act and Regulations, that it will conduct public hearings in the donor basin, in Woburn, and in the receiving basin, in Boston, to receive public comment on the proposed permanent interbasin transfer.

The Cummingsville Branch Replacement Sewer transports wastewater generated within the Shawsheen River basin and the Mystic River subbasin of the Boston Harbor basin.  This sewer serves the towns of Burlington, Woburn and Winchester.  Wastewater is transported to the MWRA’s Treatment Facilities for discharge within the Massachusetts Coastal basin.  Currently, the sewer is undersized and experiences overflows during peak conditions.  The MWRA is proposing to enlarge the capacity to bring the sewer system into compliance with the one-year six-hour storm standard.

The Water Resources Commission is required to consider the impact of the transfer on such issues as fisheries, water supply, agricultural uses, recreation and the downstream aquatic ecosystem of the donor basin.  To this end, the Commission has scheduled two (2) public hearings to receive comments on this proposed interbasin transfer of water:

1. Thursday afternoon, December 16, 2004 at 2 PM, in the 2nd floor Conference Room, EOEA, 100 Cambridge Street, Boston, MA;

2. Thursday evening, December 16, 2004 at  6:30 PM, in the Engineering Conference Room, City Hall Basement, 10 Common Street, Woburn.

Copies of the application are available for review at the Burlington, Woburn and Winchester Public Libraries and the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) Office of Water Resources.  For further information, contact Michele Drury, (617) 626-1366 (michele.drury@state.ma.us).

Persons desiring to present testimony at the hearing are encouraged to provide a written summary at or before the hearings.  Written testimony, addressed to the Water Resources Commission, Attention: Michele Drury, DCR, Office of Water Resources, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114, (fax: 617-626-1455; email: michele.drury@state.ma.us) will be accepted until 5 PM, December 23, 2004.

It is expected that a staff recommendation to approve or deny the application will be presented to the Water Resources Commission at its January 13, 2005 meeting.  Copies of the staff  recommendation will be available at the meeting, or by calling Michele Drury at 617-626-1366.  Following that meeting the Commission has scheduled another public hearing to receive comments on the recommendation.  This will be held on Thursday January 20, 2005 at 2 PM n the 2nd floor Conference Room, EOEA, 100 Cambridge Street, Boston, MA.

Written comments addressed to the Water Resources Commission, Attention: Michele Drury, DCR, Office of Water Resources, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114, (fax: 617-626-1455; email: michele.drury@state.ma.us) will be accepted until 5 PM, January 27, 2005.
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